Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

Finance & General Purposes Committee
26 April 2018
Present:
In the Chair – Cllr S Gallant
Cllrs:
C Billany, N Black, M Bryan, J Dennis, Mrs B Goldspink, 
A Marshall, Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale, D Storr, T West and 
G Thurston
Clerk:
Caroline Addy, Assistant Town Clerk
 1.
Apologies for Absence
There were no apologies.
 2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on 22 March 2018 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  
Resolved:
that the minutes were confirmed as a true record 
 3.
Declaration of Interests
3.1
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.
3.2
There were no dispensations to be noted.

 4.
Magnolia House, Chestnut Avenue, Hedon - dropped kerb/access
The Chairman referred to an e-mail from the owner of the property explaining how the dropped kerb came to be and requesting access via this dropped kerb.  The resident was allowed to address the meeting.
Resolved: 
that a decision could not be made at this meeting as Councillors did not feel they had enough information and this item would be on the agenda for the next Planning Committee Meeting and Property Committee Meeting; Cllrs were urged to visit the site before the item was discussed again
5.
Accounts Payable - April
The Schedule tabled will form part of the minutes.  The Assistant Town Clerk answered questions from Members.

Resolved:
that the accounts for payment from 22 March to 31 March (to the end of the financial year), signed off by two Councillors, in the sum of £64.00 be accepted for payment

Resolved:
that the accounts for payment for April 2018, signed off by two Councillors, in the sum of £23,203.51 be accepted for payment
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  6.   
Risk Assessment Report – Provision of website/internet providers 
Members reviewed the risks associated with provision of website/internet providers.  Members felt that the risk associated should be increased to medium.  It was agreed that the ‘out of hours’ telephone message should include reference to the website for more information.  The Town Clerk was asked to investigate visitor numbers to the site and how the system could be upgraded to a more modern, responsive website.  This item would be on the agenda of the next F&GP Committee Meeting.
Resolved:
that the Risk Assessment Report for provision of website/internet providers was approved subject to the level of risk being raised to Medium
7.
Update on CCTV funding application to the East Riding Crime Reduction Fund
The Chairman was disappointed to note that the application for funding had been refused, although the Council had been invited to re-apply with more supporting statistics from the police.
Resolved:
that the Town Clerk should obtain relevant statistics from the police and re-apply as soon as possible
8.
Report from Events Working Group and approve actions taken
Cllr Storr updated members on the actions of the Events Working Group and copies of notes had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.  The ‘Scrufts’ Dog Show had been well attended and was something that should become an annual event.  The PA system had been received in time for the event and would be a useful asset to the Council.  Members were asked to promote the upcoming Scarecrow Walk and Open Gardens event as the closing date for applications was 19 May.
Resolved:
that the report was noted
 9.
To note report from Hedfest Working Group and approve actions taken  
The Chairman updated members on the actions taken by the Hedfest Working Group and copies of notes had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.  East Riding Small Events and J Dennis Est Agts had agreed sponsorship and logos would be included on the programme; and a donation of £200 had been given specifically for Cllr Rommell’s section of the carnival parade.  
Resolved:
that the report was noted and expenditure as discussed in respect of banners was approved
10.
Update on Commemoration of End of WW1 (11.11.18)

The Chairman updated members on the meeting which had taken place on 25 April.  It was agreed that the model produced by Cllr West should be placed in different locations around the town to ascertain where the best permanent location would be; permissions would be required from all the sites.  The group were looking at putting together a programme surrounding the lighting of the beacon which could include choir singing, poetry, readings and refreshments in St Augustine’s Church. 
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11.
To consider outcome of the recent traffic survey for Watson Drive/Anthony’s Park area

There was a discussion whether to suspend this item to a future meeting as no residents were in attendance although the agenda had been publicised on the noticeboard and website.  
Cllr Rommell left the meeting.


Members felt that a copy of the survey results should be made available to the residents and the Town Clerk was asked to make this happen.
Resolved:
that this item be placed on the agenda for the next F&GP Committee Meeting

12.
To discuss parking/traffic problems caused by HGV deliveries to St Augustine’s Gate

Cllr Dennis noted that since Heron’s merger with B&M the deliveries had been altered and a large HGV was now delivering to the shop during the day rather than early in the morning.  The size of the wagon meant that the safety of pedestrians on the zebra crossing was being compromised.  Staff at the shop were putting out cones which meant that a large area of the parking bay was out of commission for hours.  Cllr Dennis had been in touch with the local manager and head office who were looking into the problem.
Cllr Rommell returned to the meeting.

Resolved:
that the situation would be monitored and if a next step was required it would be on a future agenda 
13.
To agree the Town Council’s reply to the ERYC Town and Parish Council Communication Survey
Members discussed the Communication Survey and the Town Clerk was asked to complete the document and return it.
Resolved:
that the Town Clerk complete and return the survey in line with Members’ comments
14.
Consider moving next Town Council newsletter forward to May (from June)
Members agreed that it was a good idea to have the newsletter in the June edition in order to promote Hedfest. 

Resolved:
that the Town Council newsletter should be brought forward to the May edition 
15.
Correspondence

15.1
Offer from ERYC to produce a ‘Walking the Town’ leaflet for Hedon

Resolved:
that the Council would take up the office of the production of a free ‘Walking the Town’ leaflet and Cllr Dennis would liaise with ERYC on the content
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15.2
Letter from Hedon & District Local History Society requesting use of the Council Chambers free of charge for the annual President’s Evening on 8 May 2018.  Cllr Goldspink declared a pecuniary interest as she was Chairman of the Society; she took no part in the discussion and left the room.
Resolved:
that the Hedon & District Local History Society were given use of the Council Chambers for the Annual President’s Evening on 8 May 2018 free of charge

16.
Members’ Points of information and items for the next agenda
16.1
Members noted that the refurbishment of the Post office had fallen through; Cllr Dennis had been assured that the Post Office were looking at introducing temporary measures.  Members were concerned that this would cause a further downturn in the town centre following on from the closure of the HSBC.  
16.2
Cllr Storr noted that the Environment Agency were in the process of dredging drains around the town following the recent bad weather. 
16.3
Cllr Billany noted the e-mail from ERYC confirming that the proposed zebra crossing at Farrand Road was not going to be installed as the survey had not indicated a need.  The Town Clerk was asked to find out what times and when the survey had taken place.  This item would be put on the agenda of the next Property Committee Meeting.
16.4
Cllr Thurston noted that government were looking at exempting town and parish councils from the requirement of appoint a Data Protection Officer; if this happened it would be good news for all parish and town councils.

…………………………………………….
Chairman of Finance & General Purposes Committee
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